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Hello All, 
It seems so long ago since our last meeting.  The Club has been very busy and we have had a 
great time together.  So much has happened the last few weeks.  What a great job with Special 
Olympics Golf Tournament.  All the committee’s hard work really paid off with over $10,000 
that went to Special Olympics.  The members are so proud of your hard work. 
The Yard Sale was a great success, due to all of you who helped and donated items.  Pam did a 
great job of organizing this.  Peggy, Peg, Pam M., Pam H., and others all worked tirelessly to 
make this happen, not to mention all the guys that helped out too.  It was a great day of fun, 
fellowship and all pulling together for our Christmas Cheer Families. 
The trip to the Wine Vineyard was exceptional.  Over 23 members showed up to test the wine 
and stomp the grapes.  I hope Steph and June washed their feet first. (ha,ha!)  The Iron Gate 
Winery has been very supportive of our events and thanks to them for helping us. 
The Halloween Party was a hoot!  Lots of fun, spooky goblins all around.  Thanks to Nita and 
Ramada for the drink specials and Prizes.  And thanks to Steph and Mary, the 2 cutest goblins 
I know for getting the party together.  
As you can see a lot is happening and more is coming in the future.  The Bylaws Committee is 
putting the final touches on the Bylaws.  The Christmas Party is just around the corner, so get 
out your fancy duds for a beautiful night in Wonderland.  Brenda has some special things in 
store for the party.   
Our Election of Officers will be November 17th.  There are a lot of good nominations and 
people are wanting to serve the Club.  Come out and vote for the best people to lead us in 
2007.  The Hall of Fame Committee has met and decided on their choice for this prestigious 
award.  Thanks to Judy and all her committee for a job well done.  The Meals on Wheels 
Committee has met and a lot of excitement was seen in the meeting.  A list of Committee 
Chairs will be put in the Newsletter and Website.  Volunteer and be a part of your party.  Also, 
advance tickets are for sale, get them early for yourself or Christmas Gifts.  Thanks to all of 
you for doing your part to make the Club grow!  Pulling together, no goal is unreachable and 
all things are possible. 
Please remember our service men and families.  They keep us safe and free.  We all have a lot 
to be thankful for.  There are a lot of sick members.  Keep them in your prayers.  All of you 
are so warm, kind hearted  and generous.  That is what makes us special. 
Shaggin’, because we love to! 
Ronnie Gregory 
windmill@triad.rr.com    

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Please remember that any time that you have issues concerning your club, 
your club officers are always available to listen. 
 

President: Ronnie Gregory 585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolfe 222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 584-3451 
Treasurer: Mary Gregory 585-1118 

Newsletter Editor: Sheila Walker 227-8029 
Webmaster: Mary Gregory 584-1118 

 
 

Minutes of May Business Meeting – October   20, 2006 
Submitted by Evelyn Turner 

Attendees:  
Ed Willis  Judy Smith  Rick Wolfe  Debbie Wolfe  David Satterfield 
Judy Satterfield  Bob Maccia  Pam McHone  Brenda Smith  Kent Bradsher 
Gerry Holland  Carolyn Moore  Ron Jefferies  Mary Ann Lynch Jimmy Lynch 
Butch Dowd  Pam Hord  Hugh Walker  Sheila Walke  Peg Hansen 
Denise Upchurch  Chuck Upchurch  Angie Sharpe  Clint Sharpe Tracy Keel 
Bobbie McLamb  Mary Gregory  Ronnie Gregory  Ron Wilkerson  
Charles Lindley  Judy Lindley  Roy Childress  Peggy Childress   
Louise Flanigan  Penny Simmons Sharon Bason  Bob Bason  Jim West 
Stephanie West  Sharon Russ  Randy Graham  June Massey Graham 
Donna Campbell  Lauren Campbell  Zane Gibbs  David Tuttle Polly Tuttle 
Stephen Stearns  Kim Caldwell  Michele Thomas  Evelyn Turner 
Carol Pettigrew  Steve McHone  Aileen Tye  Marjorie Throckmorton 
 
1.  Ronnie opened the meeting at 8:00. 
2.  Ronnie recognized Katie Dukeshire with 920 WPCM.  She gave out WPCM stickers 
and told us the shag club was important to the radio station and asked for ideas or 
suggestions for the station.  She also offered the opportunity for advertising on the station 
to shag club members who have businesses. 
3.  There were no new members present at the meeting.  
4.  Secretary's report - Currently 215 members.  Minutes stand as printed in the 
newsletter. 
5.  Treasurer's report - Current balance is $15,910.38.  A printed report was handed out to 
all members.   
6.  By-laws report - Sheila announced that the draft revision was finished.  The next 
meeting for a final review is scheduled for November 9th at the Ramada.   
7.  Newsletter - The deadline for articles is October 24th.  
8.  Christmas Parade - Judy Lindley reported that the Graham date is Saturday, December 
2nd.  There is a flatbed trailer and truck available.  There is no charge to participate in the 
Graham parade.  Members should contact Judy at 570-1721 to be on the committee.  Roy 
Childress volunteered to DJ on the float.  As for the Burlington parade on November 
18th, if there is any advertising on the float, it will cost $250.  The truck being used in 
Graham has the company name on it so it cannot be used in Burlington unless the club 
pays.  There are other restrictions for the Burlington parade also.  A motion was made 
that the club only participate in the Graham parade, motion was seconded, and vote 
passed.   
 
 



9.  Re-Up Party in January - Kent reminded members that it had been discussed to 
allocate $1,000 for this party.   A vote was taken and $1,000 will be used on expenses for 
the re-up party.  
10.  Special Olympics Golf Tournament - Chuck reported that the club made a net profit 
of $10,205, which was given to Alamance County Special Olympics.  There were 22 
extra sponsors this year.  Chuck also thanked everyone who worked, played, or in any 
way participated in this event.  Ronnie thanked Chuck, Clint, and everyone for their hard 
work to make this so successful. 
11.  Winery trip to Iron Gate Vineyards - Pam McHone reported that everyone had a 
good time and learned about the wine-making business.  It was especially fun to watch 
the grape stomping contest in which June Massey Graham and Stephanie West 
participated.  They were declared co-winners and each won a gift certificate from the 
winery. 
12.  Halloween Party is scheduled for Friday, October 27th, 8:30-1:00.  There will be 
drink specials and prizes for costumes.  A flyer was passed out to members with all the 
information.  
13.  Ronnie reminded us about the Danville Area Party coming up on November 18th.  
More information will be in the newsletter or on the website.  
14.  Greater Triad Area Party - Ronnie reported that all of our members who went had a 
good time and thanked the members from Greater Triad Shag Club for their hospitality.  
15.  SOS Report - Mary told us that our club won $200 for the most tickets sold (357) in 
our category.  Ronnie thanked Rick and Debbie Wolfe and their team for taking care of 
the Tea Party at the Arcade.  The Fun Monday booth sales were very good.  Mary 
reported we had expenses of $1,244, sales of $2,971, with a profit of $1,727.  She 
thanked Joan Kimbro for her work on the booth.   
16.  Meals On Wheels Benefit - A meeting was held on September 28th with lots of 
discussions.  Ronnie urged members to please be active on this benefit and to support it.  
Tickets are available now - see Mary Gregory to purchase them or to take a pack to sell.  
Angie Sharpe is heading up the Silent Auction committee and announced there would be 
a meeting on Wednesday, October 25th, 7:00 p.m. at Bogey's.  She is looking for 
volunteers and issued a challenge to members to bring in items for the auction.  Instead of 
lots of the same type items put out separately, they may combine some to make special 
packages.  Members need to let Angie know about gifts to be picked up.  Denise 
Upchurch is heading up the sponsors and will need volunteers.  A date will be set up for 
envelope "stuffing" and members will be advised.  Brenda Smith is in charge of 
decorations and asked for volunteers.  Contact Angie, Denise, and/or Brenda to lend a 
hand on this special event.  Flyers were handed out and information is also on the 
website.  
17.  SOS cards for 2007 are now available.  Remember, you must have a 2007 SOS card 
to get into the clubs for Mid-Winter.  Contact Evelyn Turner to get your card.  The 
money and unpurchased cards have to be returned to SOS by January 1st, so please get 
your card early.  The cost is $30 through the club.  
18.  Nomination forms for the 2007 officers were given to members present by Bob 
Maccia.  He will call those nominated to see if they are willing to run.  Voting will be at 
the November 17th business meeting.  You must be present at the meeting to vote. 
19.  ACSC/SOS Meeting - During the meeting, Ronnie presented Dr. Phil Sawyer with a 
check for $1,000 for the Phil Sawyer Foundation.  Dr. Phil thanked the club for the 
wonderful donation.  Also during the ACSC meeting, Ronnie presented the Junior 
Shaggers Association with a check for $500.  These funds were accumulated during the 
hot dog lunch at the Summer Workshop in July.   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MOW meeting was cancelled for November 2nd  
and rescheduled for Tuesday November 14th at 
7:00 PM at Ramada Inn.  Please make plans to 

attend this very important meeting.   
 
 



          
 
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows:   

       Size    One-half year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
 

To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
 

        Size    One-half Year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 

If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward it to Mary Gregory as soon 
as possible.  Mary will place it on the website and forward it to the editor of the 
newsletter for printing.   
 

If you would like to advertise with us, there is space 
available.  Contact the newsletter editor, or one of the club 
officers and we will be happy to set up whichever type of 
advertising you prefer. 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 
President: Ronnie Gregory 336-585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolff 336-222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 336-584-3451 
Treasurer & Webmaster: Mary Gregory 336-585-1118 

  

                                         

 
       November 17, 2006 at 8:00 PM 
                            Ramada Inn 
 
 
 

20.  Winter Workshop 2007 - To be hosted by the Islander Shag Club in Charleston, SC.  
A member from the Islander Club called to ask if Burlington wanted to host a hospitality 
room during the workshop.  A  vote passed that the Burlington Shag Club would host a 
hospitality room.  It was agreed that $300 be spent on food and other items needed.  
21.  Steve McHone said he had spoken with someone from Twister's Shag Club about the 
Fall Cyclone and they told him that Burlington had a lot of members listed to come.  
22.  Yard Sale - Pam McHone reported that a lot of items had been accumulated.  Those 
helping should be at the site at 5:30 Saturday morning to set up.   
23.  Hall of Fame - Judy Satterfield reported that the voting had taken place and the new 
Hall of Fame members would be announced at the November business meeting.  
24.  Zane Gibbs announced there would be a benefit for club member Tammy Allen on 
Saturday, November 25th at 3-Thirty-3 Beach Club.  There will be a chili dinner with 
Johnnie Michaels providing the chili.  Members are asked to bring food and silent auction 
items.  The fund raiser starts at 2:00 and continues until.  There will be multiple DJs and 
other things going on.  Contact Zane to volunteer to help.  
25.  Brenda Smith thanked everyone for their prayers, cards, and visits during her surgery 
and recovery period.  She said the shag community had been so good to her and she was 
very appreciative.  
26.  Christmas Party - Brenda had gotten quotes from two caterers for the food 
preparation, set-up, clean up, etc.  Both quotes were $3,500.  One was from Bonnie Shaw 
who is a certified event planner and the other was from Johnny Bakatasias.  After 
discussion, members voted to use Bonnie Shaw.  Also $450 will be used for room rent 
and decorations.  The flyer with all the information is on our club website.  
27.  The 50/50 drawing of $89 after the meeting was won by Sheila Walker. 
28.  The next meeting, which includes elections of officers for 2007, will be November 
17th.  
29.  With no further business to discuss, Ronnie closed the meeting at 9:00.  
 
 

 

Fall Cyclone 16 
Hosted by Twister’s Shag Club 

On November 3-5, 2006 
Go to  www.goshagging.com for Flyer and information   

October 20, 2006 Treasury Report 

Balance on 9/08/2006 = $14667.71

+ Total Deposits Made: 3899.87

- Total Expenses 2657.20

= Balance on 10/20/2006 $15,910.38



 

                          
 

               
                
 
 

Please review the nominees for the Burlington 
Shag Club 2007 officers.  Voting will take place 

at the business meeting this month.  Please 
exercise your right to vote by attending this 

very important meeting. 
 

For the office of President 
Sheila Walker    Jim West 
 

             For the office of Vice President 
    Judy Satterfield       Hugh Walker 
 

For the office of Secretary 
Michelle Thomas 

 
For the office of Treasurer 

    June Graham   David Satterfield   Violet Cole 
 
 
 
 

 Current Membership    !!!!  
                       
                                     

               
 
 
 
 
     

     

     
 
    November 
  11/1 Chip Caldwell 11/8 Martha Shoffner 
  11/9 Sherry Dixon  11/9 Bruce Mattison 
  11/14 Dale Oakley  11/14 Rick P. Turner 
  11/15 Sharon Bason 11/15 John Bostic 
  11/17 Eric Raeford 11/17 Angie Sharpe 
  11/20 June Massey 11/20 Gloria Thompson 
  11/21 Susan Harrell 11/21 Jo Ann Robinson 
  11/21 Shirley Rishel 11/25 David Elliott 
  11/25 Carol Oakley 11/25 Sheila Walker 
  11/26 Linda Maccia 11/26 Bridget Robertson 
  11/27 Donnie Boone 
 
    December 
  12/01  Rick Campbell 12/4  Terry Gardner 
  12/04  Brenda Smith 12/05  Carol Pettigrew 
  12/08  Aileen Tye 12/16  Gail Barnette 
  12/16  Judy Satterfield 12/17  Zeke McFayden 
  12/21  Gerry Holland 12/24  Lynn Blythe  
  12/31  Randy Graham 12/31  Gayle Holopainen 

   
  



                                         
 
Beth Squier, Libbi Oakes, Jerry Dillard, Mark Craven, Deborah Scardaccine    
 
Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club in the Association.  
We hope that you will join in and become a very active in your 
new club and get to know all of you new family. From all of your 
new Shag Family we wish to welcome you to the best Shag Club 
around. 
 
       
    

       
 
November 3, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Buddy Poole         
November 3 - 5, 2006 
Twister Shag Club presents their Fall Cyclone. For more information go to 
Twister's Shag Club        
November 10, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is David Sessoms 
November 10 - 12, 2006 
CBMA Awards at N. Myrtle Beach, SC                                                                          
November 17, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting, Elections, and Birthday Night" at 
Master's in the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Rick "Biggun" 
Turner 
November 18, 2006 
Danville Shag Club Area Party in Danville, NC....Details to follow.....   
November 24, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is  Hugh "The Dancin' Man" Walker 

 

       Sunshine News! 
 
 
• Fred Hallaman had surgery. 
• David and Judy Satterfield’s daughter had surgery. 
• David & Carol Oakley are new grandparents of beautiful greanddaughter. 
• Bob White has been in the hospital but is at home now doing well. 
• Brenda Smith is doing better from her surgery. 
• Donnie Boone has been sick. 
• Lynda Justice is doing better. 
• Tammy Allen is still sick. 
• Dave Robinson is doing much better. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and prayers 
during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look forward to seeing you guys back 
at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your friends. 
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee for any reason, 
please contact Carol Pettigrew-committee chair, and Mary Gregory-web master.   
 
 
To reach Carol Pettigrew--- 
Phone…….449-6903  
E-mail… carol.pettigrew@alamance.cc.nc.us 
Address: Carol Pettigrew 
Administrative Assistant 
Alamance Community College 
Graham, NC 27253 
Office phone: 336-506-4149 
Fax Number: 336-506-4342  
Carol has asked that if you know of anyone who needs to be placed on the sunshine list, 
to please let her know.  Do not assume that someone you told in the club will forward the 
information to her.  All ways to get in touch with Carol Pettigrew is listed above.  You 
may always go to the web site and click on her email address and type in your addition.  
If we all work together, no one should be left out or forgotten. 
 
 
 
To Reach Mary Gregory… 
Go to the web site and you may email her of call her at 336-538-1118.  She will also need 
the same information you give to Carol so she can update the website.  Again, do not 
assume that the information will be passed on.  We all need to do our part. 
 

 
 
 



Please make your plans to attend now!!!! 
 

December 1, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Jim Waye  
December 8, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
December 15, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
December 16, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Christmas Party" at the Moose Lodge.......Details to 
follow......   DJ is "Shagdaddy" Roy Childress  
 December 22, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club wishes everyone a Merry Christmas     
December 29, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 

 
Thank you for attending the third meeting to review the 
By-Laws. The next special meeting for reviewing the 
club’s By-Laws will be held Thursday November 9th at 
7:00 PM at Ramada Inn.  We are in hopes of completing 
the review of the draft and have a proof ready for the 
membership for the next meeting.  Please make every 
effort to attend this meeting to have your voice heard. 
 
Thank you, 
Sheila Walker,  
By-Laws Committee Chair 
 

 
 

Special Event for Tammy Allen 
 

Chili Party and Fund Raiser 
 

                            When:  November 25, 2006 
                              Where:  Thirty3 Beach club 
                              Time:     2:00 PM – 1:00 AM 
                            Cover:      $5.00 per person 

Several DJs and lots of Music and Fun 
 



The 12th Annual Special Olympics Golf Tournament was held on September 9, 
2006, and what a great success it was.  The weather and food were great and it 
was because of the golf committee and all of the volunteers that showed up and 
helped out throughout the entire day.  All of the golfers and athletes were having 
a great time from what could be seen and heard.   
 

The golf committee worked very hard to gain at least 10 new sponsors and well 
surpassed this goal by getting a total of 67!!  This could not have been done 
without all the support and efforts put forth by this committee.  Thank you to all 
the local business and members who supported this tournament with your 
donations.  If it were not for these companies and members this event would not 
be as successful as it is.  
 

A special thanks goes out to the volunteers, this tournament would not be what it 
is today without your continued support.  So, THANK YOU from the bottom of 
our hearts and remember that you are why we as a club are able to help such a 
great organization as this year after year.  We would also like to thank Sherry 
Stanley with Boegy’s Bar & Grill, Kellie Hicks with Biscuitville, RH Barringer 
for the beverages, Ralph Johnson at Shamrock Golf Course and last but not least 
Rick Turner for supplying the water and soft drinks. 
 

There is so much that could be said about this event and how successful it was, 
in saying that the club raised $15,500 before expenses, netting $10,205 to 
Special Olympics.  Way to go to the BSC membership and we hope you will 
join us for years to come. 
 

All of us really enjoyed working towards a common goal and it is our teamwork 
and team efforts that allow us to always pull through and make events such as 
this successful.  So again, THANK YOU from the bottom of our hearts and see 
you on the course same time and same place next year! 
 
Sincerely, 
Chuck & Denise Upchurch and Clint & Angie Sharpe 
 
Chuck Upchurch (Event Chairman) & Clint Sharpe (Event Co-Chair) 
Denise Upchurch & Angie Sharpe (The brains behind this event ☺) 

 

             

         
 

 
 

Saturday, November 18th, 2006 
8 p.m. until Midnight 

Ballou Recreation Center 
760 West Main Street 
Danville, VA 24541 

(434) 799-5216 
               
            

                              Shag Line Dance Workshop 
                           10 a.m.-1 p.m. 
                          Cost is only $5 

 
For info contact Cindy Jones @ jonesci@ci.danville.va.us  or (434) 799-5216. 

 

Heavy Hors’ D’oeuvres 
BYOB 

Set-ups Provided 
Cost:  $5 per person 

 
 

Call ahead to reserve a table for your Shag Club! 
 

For More Info, Contact: 
President, Jerry Wyatt   or Event Coordinator, Kay Hughes 
jerrick@dancom.com   huey@sitestar.net  
(434) 548-4095    (434) 685-1884 
 



 

 
 
 
                              Membership Renewal Information 
                                    It’s that time again! 
 
 
 
 

Renewals should be given to Evelyn Turner or to the Membership 
Committee or mailed to the Burlington Shag Club, PO Box 1174, 
Burlington, NC 27216.  The cost of the BSC Card is still only $15.00.  You 
can also order your 2007 SOS Card at the same time for only $30.00. 
 

Also, please use either the membership form in this newsletter of print the 
membership form from the website, (www.burlingtonshagclub.com).  We 
need to update our roster with correct information and if you will complete 
all applicable information and send it in, it will be much easier and greatly 
appreciated.  We would also like for all of the Hall of Fame Members and 
Past Presidents to complete a form and submit it as well.  Even though they 
have a lifetime membership with no renewal charges, this will insure that 
the needed information is up to date. 
 

Thank you, 
Membership Committee 
_________________________________________________________________ 
 
   S.O.S. Membership Application 
    Please Print 
    Memberships are for the Calendar Year. 
 
Name(s):__________________________Male:___Female___ 
Street 
Address:___________________________________________ 
 
City:__________________________Zip:________Sate:_____  
Email 
Address:________________________Phone:______________ 
 
Were you an SOS member in 2006?  Yes:_____   No:_____ 
 
In order to receive your SOS membership card for $30, you 
must be a member of the shag club.  Please complete the 
above form and turn it in with your check (payable to BSC). 

 

Iron Gate Winery 
The Iron Gate Winery is one of our supporters of our Special Olympia’s Golf 

Tournament.  If you did not get to attend, you missed a great time. 
Pictures provided by Evelyn Turner 

 

 

 

 



                        

                                            
 
 
 
For those who did not attend the Halloween Costume Party, let me 
fill you in on some of the sites you missed.   
We had everyone from the “Hooter Girl” to the Shagging Chef to 
the Mountain Man and his Pregnant Bride.  There were goblins of 
all types.  The lounge was very well decorated to set the festive 
mood of the night.  The pirates made a good showing from the old 
to the young, and they all had their beloved parrot on their 
shoulder to warn them of the coming danger.  You know in the 
olden times, pirates were hanged if caught!!!  We even had a visit 
from Herman Monster “better know as Frankenstein” and he had 
no trouble doing his goolish shag in his platform boots.  There 
were priest and vampires, ghost and witches, cereal killers and 
babies in diapers.  We even had a treasure chest full of gold, not to 
mention a female as well!!!  Good thing the pirates didn’t see her!!  
There were girls and boys from the fifties, and an old couple who 
was “almost done in by Shagopoly”  We had mummies, and 
flappers, cats and even someone in a toga! There were special 
treats provided by the wicked witch who conjured up her potions 
to keep the night in motion.  As you can see there were a lot of 
great costumes and a lot of great fun as well.  We had a special 
guest walking around posing as a photographer and if you would 
like to see some of these sites first hand, you can.  Just go to the 
website: www.dillardstudios.net and then click on events on line 
and you can see just how much fun you missed out on, or just how 
much fun you had.  It was a fantastic night. 
 
Submitted By: 
The Shagging Chef 

 

 
THE ROAD IS NEVER LONG BETWEEN FRIENDS 

 
 

Sometimes in life, you find a special friend; 
Someone who changes your life 

just by being part of it. 
Someone who makes you laugh 

until you can't stop; 
Someone who makes you believe 

that there really is good in the world. 
Someone who convinces you 

that there really is an unlocked door 
just waiting for you to open it. 

 

This is Forever Friendship. 
This is the sacred RED ROSE.  

  
 
 
 

You are being given this rose to 
show that we all are truly dear friends.  Friends who 

are there for each other no matter what the 
circumstances.  After you have received your rose, 

make a wish and don’t forget your friends. 
 May our rose garden continue to grow as well as our 
friendships. May we all be loved as much as a Rose. 



 


